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Old Lyme Area Cable Advisory Council

April 9 2015
Lyme Public Library, Lyme
Minutes
Present: Brian Bowes(Lyme), Peter Sielman(Salem), Gary Mezzi(East haddam BOE), Pam Munro(Salem BOE), Russ Gomes(Statewide Council rep), Cathy Frank(Old Lyme);

Comcast representatives John Bairos and Lynn Perry (Public Access Studio)

Absent: Tim Devlin(Old Lyme)
Call to Order 
Chair Peter Sielman called the meeting to order at 7:40pm.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Pam Munro, seconded by Brian Bowes, to approve the minutes of the January 2015 meeting. Motion passed.
  

Treasurer’s Report
Cathy Frank reported the current balance in the money market and checking accounts as $19,927.04. The balance reflects $2,000 revenue received from Comcast. There have been no expenditures.

Statewide Video Council Report
Statewide Council representative Russ Gomes reported that no meeting of the Statewide Council has taken place in the last quarter.
Public Access Report

Public Access Coordinator Lynn Perry reported that the Public Access studio cameras are scheduled to be recalibrated by a Comcast engineer. The Old Lyme studio is also scheduled for an upgrade to the Nexus Playback system.
Comcast Report
John Bairos reported that 47 Comcast Leaders & Achievers scholarships are being awarded statewide. Students are recommended for the scholarship by their guidance departments.
A local scholarship winner is a student from East Lyme High School.

There is a waiting period for installation for new customers who contract for Comcast service. 
Now, new customers can be set up for Comcast access to some channels on mobile devices while they await home installation.

Pam Munro asked if Comcast offers a special rate for non-profits. The non-profit is the Trumbull DAR House in Norwich. There is no non-profit rate but John will communicate with Pam further on this.

Cathy Frank asked if a new Hallmark Mysteries Channel would be part of the local line-up. John will check.

Russ Gomes asked if a senior citizen rate issue raised at the previous meeting has been resolved.

John will review correspondence on the issue, which is being handled by another Comcast representative. Cathy will check with Old Lyme’s Senior Center Director for an update as well.

Peter Sielman mentioned an aggressive advertising campaign in which Frontier Communications calls themselves the only honest cable provider.

He asked if Comcast has given any more consideration to the idea of a la carte pricing. John reiterated that Comcast does offer package pricing, but that letting customers select individual channels would be cost-prohibitive to the consumer. Both Brian Bowes and John concurred that market conditions will dictate a la carte changes. Streaming capabilities and mobile devices are changing consumers’ needs for cable television providers.
John confirmed that the Comcast/Time Warner matter is still under review by federal regulators. 

Peter asked if John would like to comment on internet neutrality. John said there are both pros and cons to the issue. Some lawsuits have been filed but not by Comcast.  

 

Old Business
Brian Bowes provided an update on the Lyme renovation project. Apparently, equipment had been provided to the fire department years ago by Adelphia. That “legacy” equipment was removed during a Comcast service call. The Town of Lyme now needs to decide on the services they want from Comcast. Brian acknowledged John Bairos’s help in resolving the Town’s questions with Comcast.
New Business
· 2015 Scholarship recommendation
Two applications were received, from students at Hale Ray High School and Lyme-Old Lyme High School. Copies of the students’ essays on Tourism in their towns were distributed to council members.

Pam Munro presented the scholarship committee’s recommendation that scholarships be awarded to both students.

The council’s scholarship application states that scholarships up to $1,000 will be awarded. However, in light of the Council bank balance and the fact that no scholarship applications were received in 2014, members agreed to consider increasing the amount this year.
A motion was made by PeterSielman, seconded by Russ Gomes, to award $2,000 to each scholarship applicant in 2015. Motion passed unanimously.

The scholarships will be announced by the respective high schools at Senior Awards Nights in June. Following that notification, Cathy will issue a press release, making it clear that Comcast provides $2,000 each year to the Council.

In addition, the council will ask the applicants’ permission to publish their essays and will take steps to post them on appropriate websites, along with links to the 2016 Scholarship Application.

Gary Mezzi agreed to serve on the Scholarship Committee, replacing Cathy Frank. Cathy will copy Gary on all correspondence for the 2015 scholarships to bring him up to date.
Public Comment 
None

Adjournment
A motion was made by Cathy to adjourn at 8:15pm.

2015 Meeting Schedule
The Council meets quarterly on the 2nd Thursday of January, April, July, and October as follows:
January 8, 2015 – Old Lyme Public Access Studio 

April 9, 2015  - Lyme

July 9, 2015 – Salem

October 8, 2015 – East Haddam
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